School of Law Faculty Meeting October 6, 1986 Conference Room, 4PM

Present: Dabney, Ellis,J., Ellis,W., Farer, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Kelly, MacPherson, Martinez, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Paterson, Romero, Sanders, Scheibel, Sedillo-Lopez, Utton, Winograd. Student Reps: DeMartino (2), Whitley (1).

Minutes of the September 15th faculty meeting were approved as written.

Dean Parnall welcomed Professor Tom Farer, and student representatives Thomas DeMartino (2nd year) and Laurence ('Val') Whitley (1st year).

Announcements

There will be a <u>special faculty meeting on Monday, 20 October at 4 PM</u> in the Conference Room to review the Gary Armstrong case. James Toulouse, local attorney representing Mr.Armstrong, will make a presentation of his client's case.

Myron Fink, Law Librarian, has announced that he will retire effective September 1987.

Initial informal inquiries have been received from the New Mexico Court of Appeals concerning proposals to conduct Appeals Court meeting at various locations around the state. They have indicated an interest in using our Moot Court Room and possibly obtaining office space and support on campus.

40th Anniversary Alumni Fund Raising Campaign

Dean Parnall asked for faculty comment about the draft Fortieth Anniversary Alumni Fund Raising Campaign brochure recently distributed to the faculty. After considerable discussion two main points concerning the proposed brochure emerged; (1) that campaign goal of \$150,000 is for 'operational' as opposed to 'capital fund' expenses, and (2) that both the need for and role of 'outside' funds should be clearly ennumerated.

Special Congratulations

Dean Parnall and the faculty extended special congratulations to Visiting Professor Maureen Sanders on her sclection to the New Mexico Board of Bar Commissioners.

Holyce E. K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary